Local Emergency Planning Committee
August 15, 2017

Opening
Randal Dillman brought the meeting to order at 11:57 a.m., he thanked the BCSO for the use of

their facility and lunch. Self-introductions were done. Randy requested a motion to approve
July meeting minutes. Brian McGee made a motion to approve July meeting minutes, William
Peebles seconded this motion. July meeting minutes approved as written.

Treasure Report
Genelle Hurta reported that the bank account balance was $1948.21 as of 08/15/17.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Right to Know Committee
Glenn LaMont reported that there have been no requests since the July meeting.

Public Information

Sharon Trower reported that there would be a facelift done on the Hurricane Preparedness
brochure. This will include information for severe weather and flooding. If you would like to
attend this meeting, it will be held on September 14 at the Brazoria County Courthouse.

Hazmat / Liaison / ER Committee

Glenn LaMont reported that Annex D, Radiology, has been revised/reviewed by the team as
well as the judge. This annex has been sent to the state and will be posted to the web page
when approved by the state. Resource Management annex has been reviewed and posted to
the web page.

CAER Update:
Tommy Mageors reported that the relationship between CAER and BCPC will be stronger.

CAER will be a sub-committee under BCPC. There will not be many changes, more to solidify
the organization. Training sub-committee on CAER will look at the best options to leverage
training opportunities.

Reportable Spills / Releases

Glenn reported on the reportable spills and releases since the July meeting. If you have any
questions on these reports, contact Glenn LaMont at glennl@brazoria-county.com. Please
remember to follow-up with a written report on any phone notifications you make regarding spills
and/or releases.

Training
For upcoming training visit Preparing Texas at https://www.preparingtexas.org/

Old Business
None
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New Business

Randy Dillman requested that all required companies email their TRI data to him at
randal.dillman@ineos.com. In the subject line put TRI Data and the name of the company you
are submitting the data for.

Melissa Huffman reported that there were no systems in the Gulf at this time. The National
Weather Service is monitoring three systems off the coast of Africa. She reminded everyone
that we are entering peak hurricane season and to pay attention to the weather reports.

Randy requested a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mark Cooper motioned to adjourn and
Rene Lara seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 12:11 p.m.

Recorder: Karen Schulze
Next meeting: September 19, 2017 — Brazoria County Sheriff's Office



